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Dear Colleagues, there have been too many tears in these recent years. As I write this, I have tears in my 

eyes yet again. 

I am shocked, horrified, angered, and deeply saddened by yesterday's deadly shooting and our loss of 

Dr. Tom Meixner. 

Many of you lost a colleague, collaborator, mentor, and friend. Please accept my sincere condolences. 

We will all be affected by yesterday's awful shooting. The negative impacts may be serious and may 

surprise you. I am asking all our appointed leaders to be especially aware of, and sensitive and 

accommodating to employees, students, and their families. Please know that we all understand that 

your feelings are real and valid. I want to reiterate President Robbins' Caring for our University 

Community message last night and urge you not to hesitate to reach out for help: 

• Counseling & Psych Services, on-demand mental health support for students, cags.arizona.edu,

520-621-3334
• Employee Assistance Counseling, available 24/7 to all University of Arizona employees, their

dependents and members of their households, 877-327-2362 (TTY: 800-697-0353)
• Life & Work Connections, resources, tools and education for faculty and staff,

lifework.arizona.edu. 520-621-2493

I would also like to ask of everyone that in these very charged times we do all we can to ensure that our 

campus is a safe place for respectful discourse. Abuse and intolerance are not acceptable. 

To Dr. Meixner's family, I extend my heartfelt and deepest sympathy. 

Shane 

Shane C. Burgess 
Vice President for the Division of Agriculture, Life & Veterinary Sciences, and 

Cooperative Extension 
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We respectfully acknowledge the University of Arizona is on the land and 

territories of Indigenous peoples. Today, Arizona is home to 22 federally 

recognized tribes, with Tucson being home to the O'odham and the Yaqui. 

Committed to diversity and inclusion, the University strives to build 

sustainable relationships with sovereign Native Nations and Indigenous 

communities through education offerings, partnerships, and community 

service. 
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